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Mario Ornelas

From: Justin.E Long on behalf of APC KnoxEFO
Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2023 3:34 PM
To: Mario Ornelas
Subject: RE: 32-0215-081059 Koch Foods DRAFT Permit 

Hi Mario, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review the draft permit 081059 for Koch Foods (32-0215). After review, I have no 
further comments or questions and feel this one should be good to go.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Justin Long | Environmental Consultant 1 
Air Pollution Control Division  
Knoxville Environmental Field Office 
3711 Middlebrook Pike 
Knoxville, TN 37921 
Office: (865) 594-5535 
Justin.E.Long@tn.gov 
tn.gov/environment 

Tell us how we’re doing. Please take a few minutes to complete our customer service survey. 
 
 
 
 

From: Mario Ornelas <Mario.Ornelas@tn.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2023 9:38 AM 
To: APC KnoxEFO <APC.KnoxEFO@tn.gov> 
Cc: Jill Pratt <Jill.Pratt@tn.gov> 
Subject: 32-0215-081059 Koch Foods DRAFT Permit  
 
Good morning, 
 
This email is to request the review of permit 32-0215-081059 from the Knoxville Environmental Field Office. Upon 
review of the last permit, it was found to have some errors which needed to be addressed using the new permit format. 
The most notable differences are: 
                 
                The new permit contains emission limitations on CO, NOX, and VOCs (Volatile Organic Compounds). 
 
                The new permit requires an updated agreement letter with a compliance method for the stated emission 
limitations. 
 
                The new permit is formatted to our most current version and includes general requirements for all air 
contaminant sources. 
 
Attached is the first draft of permit 081059. 
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In order to continue processing this permit, a new agreement letter is required for the limits on PM (TSP) and SO2 
emissions along with your approval of the first draft. An agreement letter for this source was submitted to the division 
on May 23, 2000, requesting limits on SO2 and PM (TSP) as 15.97 lbs/hr and 0.45 lb/hr respectively. The existing 
agreement letter does not include a compliance method and therefore a new letter is required. If a new limitation is 
requested, the permit will need to be modified accordingly. 
 
Once we receive the updated agreement letter and approval from both the facility and the EFO, issuance of permit 32-
0215-081059 can proceed. Submit any comments on this permit by September 28, 2023. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 
 

 
   Mario Ornelas |Environmental Protection Specialist I 
   Air Pollution Control 
   Knoxville Environmental Field Office 
   3711 Middlebrook Pike Knoxville, TN 37916 
   p. (865) 403-3192   
   Mario.Ornelas@tn.gov 
 


